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The Addingham Parish Council meeting held on Monday the 12th November 1951 
 

Present Cr Hadley (Chair) Cr Wall Cr Smith Cr Cockshott Cr Lumley Cr Walker Cr 
Mrs Lumley 
   Apologies received from Cr Walker Cr Ives & Cr Mrs Ives 

 
Trunk road Authorised Crossings. The Chairman reported that he had an 

interview with the County Engineers representative last week who explained the 
present policy regarding the policy in connection with provision or retention of 
pedestrian crossings and that the Ministry of Transport advertised in the 

Yorkshire Post their proposals and time allowed for objections had expired. It was 
resolved that the Ministry of Transport be written with a view to their reviewing 
this matter 

 
Town Head Well. Arising out of a letter received from the Engineer of the Skipton 

Rural District Council it was resolved that the Town Head Well was necessary 
and must not be abandoned 
 

 Lamp at Southfield Slope. Arising out of a letter received from the Engineer of the 
Ilkley Urban District Council it was resolved the Lamp at the top of Southfield 

Slope must be resited nearer the steps 
 
Wayside Seats. It was resolved that the cost of providing seats in the village be 

ascertained from the Skipton Urban District Council and the type which they 
were using 
 

Scavenging Addingham Roads. Arising out of a letter from the Engineer of the 
Skipton Rural District Council in reply to the Chairman's complaint of the Street 

scavenging having been neglected it was resolved that the Engineer be informed 
that all the Streets had been in a disgraceful condition for a few weeks 
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Minutes. It was resolved that the minutes of the previous meeting be signed 
 

Repair of Kerb Corner Stone to Sandbeds. It was resolved that a reminder be 
forwarded to the West Riding County Council with a view to ascertaining when 
the kerb is to be reinstated between the Corner Stone and Sandbeds 

 
Dangerous fence near Suspension Bridge. It was resolved that the West Riding 
County Council be asked to repair and replace the fencing on the side of the 

footpath near the Swing Bridge on the West side 
 

Memorial Hall repairs. It was resolved to carry out the repair of the Memorial Hall 
Drains forthwith 
 

Street Lighting. It was resolved that the question of asking the Skipton Rural 
District Council to take over the control of Street Lighting be left over until the 
next meeting of this Council but in meantime mention the cost of improved trunk 

road lighting be got 
 

Caravan site footpath. It was agreed that a public footpath ran through the 



Caravan site at High Mill Addingham 

 
Telephone Deposit £60. It was resolved that the list of subscribers to the Deposit 

for the Telephone Kiosk at Smallbanks which had been handed to the Memorial 
Hall Committee be handed to this Council in order to give effect to the Depositors 
recommendations 

 
Moorside Postal service. It was resolved that the Postal complaints from Moorside 

be reported 
 
Accounts. It was resolved that the following accounts be passed to payment 

      Mr E Roe          4 weeks gardening to date                  12 .10.0 
      Yorkshire Electricity Board   Electricity                        1 .16.4 
      Bradford Corporation Water Memorial Close                1. 11.0 

      Skipton Rural District Council Water Rates 
                                              2/17/6 & 4/16/3                7. 3.9 

      Mrs HM Whitaker         Accident Insurance                      5.9 
 
                                James Hadley           

                                      Chairman 


